
 

 

Committee Report

T Transportation Committee 
For the Metropolitan Council meeting of March 30, 
2011 

Item: 2011-60 
Consent 

ADVISORY INFORMATION 
Date 

Prepared: 
March 15, 2011 

Subject: 2011-2014 TIP Amendment MnDOT SP#2750-75: Convert Existing 
Intersection to a Folded Diamond Half Interchange at TH 169 and 93rd Ave. 

Proposed Action:  
That the Metropolitan Council concur with the Transportation Advisory Board (TAB) action to 
amend the 2011-2014 Transportation Improvement Program to include MnDOT SP#2750-75: 
convert existing intersection to a folded diamond half interchange at TH 169 and 93rd Ave. 

Summary of Committee Discussion / Questions:  
Carl Ohrn, MTS Planning Analyst, presented this item to the committee.  Ohrn explained that 
Mn DOT is asking for this project to be put in the TIP so they can begin the cultural resource 
review.  The project will still need to go through the Council’s conformity analysis and 
controlled access approval processes. 

Schrieber stated that this project is in her district and although she believes that it is a very 
necessary project, it is not without some local controversy - mainly from the City of Osseo.  
The action being taken by the committee today is intended to allow the cultural review of the 
project to be conducted. 

Motion by Schrieber, seconded by Reynoso, motion passed unanimously. 

Motion by Brimeyer, seconded by Duininck and passed, that this item can proceed to the full 
Council as a Consent Item. 

  



 

 

Business Item  

T Transportation Committee Item: 2011-60 

Meeting date:  March 14, 2011 

Metropolitan Council Meeting  March 23, 2011 

 

ADVISORY INFORMATION 
Date: February 18, 2011 

Subject: 2011-2014 TIP Amendment MnDOT SP#2750-75: Convert 
Existing Intersection to a Folded Diamond Half Interchange 
at TH 169 and 93rd Ave. 

District(s), Member(s):  District 2 - Schreiber 
Policy/Legal Reference: TAB Action 

Staff Prepared/Presented: Arlene McCarthy, Director (651-602-1754) 
Amy Vennewitz, Dep. Dir. Finance & Planning 651-602-
1058) 
Carl Ohrn, Planning Analyst (651-602-1719) 

Division/Department: Metropolitan Transportation Services 

Proposed Action 
That the Metropolitan Council concur with the Transportation Advisory Board (TAB) action to 
amend the 2011-2014 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) to include MnDOT State 
Project #2750-75: convert existing intersection to a folded diamond half interchange at TH 
169 and 93rd Ave. 

Background 
This project will construct a new interchange at TH 169 and 93rd Avenue in Brooklyn Park and 
was selected for state funding through Mn/DOT’s 2009 Interchange Solicitation program.  
The project requires a cultural resource review and under federal requirements all projects 
requiring a cultural resource review must be included in the TIP.   

Rationale 
In order to begin the cultural review the project must be shown in the TIP. 

Funding 
The project will utilize state trunk highway funds. 

Known Support / Opposition 
No opposition was presented at the TAC or TAB meetings. 
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